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For Immediate Release

CHAIRMAN PAI ANNOUNCES STAFF CHANGES IN OFFICE OF ECONOMICS AND ANALYTICS 
  -- 
WASHINGTON, January 29, 2020—FCC Chairman Ajit Pai announced his intent to appoint Margaret Wiener as Associate Chief of the Office of Economics and Analytics, Evan Kwerel as Senior Economic Advisor to the OEA Chief, and Jonathan Campbell as Chief of OEA’s Auctions Division. 

Ms. Wiener, Dr. Kwerel, and Mr. Campbell served previously as Chief of the Auctions Division, Senior Economic Advisor in the Economic Analysis Division, and Acting Special Counsel in OEA, respectively.  

“Margy and Evan’s combined 55 years of experience, expertise, and leadership at the Commission make them outstanding additions to OEA’s front office,” said Chairman Pai.  “And Jonathan’s spectrum policy and licensing expertise will be invaluable as the Auctions Division continues its important work addressing various Commission priorities.  I appreciate their eagerness to take on new challenges.” 

OEA is responsible for expanding and deepening the use of economic analysis into Commission policymaking, for enhancing the development and use of auctions, and for implementing consistent and effective agency-wide data practices and policies. 

Ms. Wiener has been Chief of what is now known as the Auctions Division in OEA since December 2000.  She has overseen over three-quarters of the Commission’s auctions and received the FCC’s Gold Medal Award for Distinguished Service.  Prior to joining the Commission in 1997, Ms. Wiener was Of Counsel at Harkins Cunningham in Washington, D.C., where she worked on competition issues related to freight railroad mergers.  She earned her B.A. cum laude from Yale University and her J.D. cum laude from New York University School of Law.

[bookmark: _Hlk30164753]Dr. Kwerel has worked on a broad range of spectrum policy issues, including the development of the Commission’s innovative simultaneous multiple round auction methodology and the Broadcast Incentive Auction.  He earned his B.A. in economics from the University of Pennsylvania and his Ph.D. in economics from the Massachusetts Institute of Technology.  He previously served as a senior economist with the President’s Council of Economic Advisors.  Since joining the Commission in 1983, Dr. Kwerel has received the FCC’s Gold Medal Award for Distinguished Service, the Federal Communications Bar Association’s Excellence in Government Service Award, the Franz Edelman Award for Achievement in Operations Research and Analytics, and the Presidential Rank Award.

Mr. Campbell joined OEA from the Wireless Telecommunications Bureau, where he served as an Attorney-Advisor in the Broadband Division and then as Legal Advisor in the Office of the Bureau Chief.  Prior to joining the Commission in 2015, he was Director of Government Affairs at the Wireless Infrastructure Association.  Mr. Campbell earned his B.S. from Boston University and his J.D. and certificate in communications law studies from The Catholic University of America’s Columbus School of Law. 
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This is an unofficial announcement of Commission action.  Release of the full text of a Commission order constitutes official action.  See MCI v. FCC, 515 F.2d 385 (D.C. Cir. 1974
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